
October 28, 2013 
 
 
Rink International, LLC 
ATTN: Karl K. Rink, Ph.D. 
 Radiation Safety Officer 
1277 Gold Hill Road 
Princeton, Idaho 83857 
 
SUBJECT:  REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 
The Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) has initiated the technical review of Rink 
International, LLC renewal application of NRC License 11-27756-01 dated September 20, 2013, 
and additional information is needed to continue the review process.  Please provide the 
following information within 30 days of receipt of this letter.  Make reference to mail control 
number 582160 when providing your response. 
 

1. The renewal application did not contain decommissioning financial assurance 
documents.  Provide decommissioning cost estimate and decommissioning funding plan 
for the amount of material authorized in license 11-27756-01 for NRC review and 
approval.  Guidance on financial assurance is provided in NUREG-1757, Volume 3, 
Revision 1, “Financial Assurance, Recordkeeping, and Timeliness.”  This document can 
be found at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/nuregs/staff/sr1757/. 
 

2. The renewal application did not contain the commitment regarding radiation surveys.  
Provide the following commitment:  “We will survey our facility and maintain 
contamination levels in accordance with the survey frequencies and contamination levels 
published in Appendix Q to NUREG-1556, Volume 7, ‘Program-Specific Guidance About 
Academic, Research and Development, and Other Licenses of Limited Scope,’ dated 
December 1999. Leak tests will be performed at the intervals approved by NRC or an 
Agreement State and specified in the SSD Registration Certificate. Leak tests will be 
performed by an organization authorized by NRC or an Agreement State to provide leak 
testing services to other licensees or using a leak test kits to other licensees and 
according to the sealed source or plated foil manufacturer’s (distributor’s) and kit 
supplier’s instructions.” 
 

3. The renewal application did not contain the commitment regarding waste management.  
Provide the following commitment:  “We will use the model waste procedures published 
in Appendix T to NUREG-1556, Volume 7, ‘Program-Specific Guidance About 
Academic, Research and Development, and Other Licenses of Limited Scope,’ dated 
December 1999.” 
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In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the 
NRC's document system (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 

Roberto J. Torres, Senior Health Physicist 
Nuclear Materials Safety Branch B 
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